

# Meeting held on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2018 Commencing at 5:30pm

#### Present:

Johnny Dryden – Chairperson Kay Kidd Karen Ngatai Nicholas Leveillee Terri Smyth June Nevin Clive Manly

## **Apologies:**

Courtney Tiwha, Tracey Goodall

# Minutes of the previous meeting held on 25th September 2018

Accepted as true and correct

K. Ngatai / J. Nevin

## **Matters Arising:**

- Nil

# Reports:

Financial Report
 Accepted as true and correct

J. Nevin / K. Kidd

### **General Business:**

#### **Christmas Parade**

- Mayor Don Cameron has agreed to lead the parade.
- Gina Cribb from the Maori Wardens has offered to help with the parade by organising Turaki Street and the parade procession.
- We need more stalls and floats for the parade. Stall applications need to be at council by this Friday. There is more flexibility with the floats.

### **Google Drive**

Anyone wanting some more google drive training should contact Nick directly.

### **Christmas Trees**

- Meet on Monday the 26<sup>th</sup> at REAP at 6pm. High School & Youth Council will help.
- Karen will contact everyone with a date & time to help take them down.

## Visit Ruapehu

- There is a meeting next Monday where Johnny has a speaking spot. June and Karen will attend. Jo will send a template to Johnny to update.

# Membership Listing on Website.

- It was agreed at non-members can have a listing but it will just be the name and number. Members get more options and can pay for better plans.
- Nick will contact visit Ruapehu about a list of local locations that was compiled by council

#### Administrator

 Karen & June have been working on the new administrator position. Sarah Gibbs form community Waikato has been really helpful and sent through a lot of information that may help.

## **Taumarunui Revitalisation Taskforce**

- The RSA has funded the memorial for Francis Neha. They are also hosting a dinner on the 23<sup>rd</sup> December at \$15/ticket and any money made will go towards TRT.
- The lines company has funded \$1500 for the lawn mowing by the rhododendrons.
- The billboards will stay where they are for at least a year. Nick will talk to Dianne about sending out invoices and will include a letter that informs them about what the current status is with the boards.
- The train mural is movable and Karen has been assured that nothing will be lost.

	Meeting Closed 6:25pm  Next meeting Tuesday 22 <sup>nd</sup> January.
Johnny Dryden Chair Person	Date